Major General, US.

J7 DIRECTOR, USEUCOM



## **IPC- JUNIFER COBRA 2022**

Dear General,

With this opportunity, I want to thank you for your constant assistance to the defense of Israel. The IDF and EUCOM have a long-standing operational relationship with joint planning, rehearsals and executions that take place every year.

We are at the beginning of the annual planning for the JC22 exercise. The IDF is looking forward to host the US delegation that is scheduled to visit Israel for the IPC from the 10<sup>th</sup> to the 12<sup>th</sup> of May. We see it as a high importance planning conference that needs to be executed at the best possible conditions to maintain our mutual operational competence. Moreover, JC22 will play an important part in shaping the right terms of the UCP decisions.

Given the current circumstances of COVID-19 worldwide, at this point the Israeli MoH policy allows any passenger that a week has passed since they were fully vaccinated (two doses), to enter Israel with quarantine wavers (no need to ROM).

I personally expect to see your delegation from EUCOM here in Israel for all the upcoming mutual planning conferences in the future.

Sincerely,

MajorGeneralAharonHalivaHeadofOperationsDirectorate,J3IsraelDefenseForces